Bayside Presbyterian Church October, 1966 - December, 1967 Men of the Church

Officers: William N. Stokes, Pres., Oct., 1966 - June, 1967

William H. Welch, President, 1967-1968 Jackson D. Hill, Vice-President R. Harry Boyce, Secretary Paul Goodman, Treasurer

During the year 1967 our Men of the Church used several films in an effort to bring about a better attendance and a closer walk with God our Savior. Cook-outs and dinner meetings were held jointly with the Women of the Church and Youth Groups. We had guest speakers for several meetings: Lt. Cdr. Ned Roberts, Executive Officer from the U. S. S. O'Hare, spoke to us March 7th on Viet Nam; Lt. Col. Millard J. Butler, spoke on his experiences as a prisoner of war on October 3rd; and Sgt. Carter Wilson of the Norfolk Police Department spoke to us on December 8th concerning race problems.

We also co-sponsored a basketball team involving the young people of our community.

R. H. Boyce, Secretary, Men of the Church

Willi Halu L HISTORIAN